
WARREN/ALVARADO/OSLO PUBLIC SCHOOL EDUCATION FOUNDATION 
May 14, 2025 

 
A meeting of the Warren/Alvarado/Oslo (WAO) Public School Education Foundation was held at 
The WAO HS Library on May 14, 2025, at 5:30 p.m.  Members present included Ed Rosendahl, Lisa 
Almquist, Carol Anderson, Melanie Nelson, Jessica Syverson, Rodger Haugtvedt, and Dewey Swanson.  
Also present were Sally Roller and Ashley Reinier, school board liaisons, Superintendent Bryan 
Hackbarth, Principal Ben Miska, and Office Manager, Mallory Craik. 
  
Some highlights from the meeting are: 

• FCCLA Advisor Jerrica Pribula, and some of the FCCLA students shared about their projects 
that they presented at state.   10 of the students qualified at state and will move on to 
nationals in Orlando, FL in July.   

• The 2024 Annual Report and budget were approved.  If anyone would like a printed copy of 
the annual report, they are welcome to contact the  foundation office. 

• Warren Dairy Queen dilly bar gift certificates were given to the teaching staff for National 
Teacher Day on May 6th  

• Plans were finalized for Scholarship Night on May 21st.  Melanie Nelson and Jessica 
Syverson will present. 

• Mallory Craik submitted her resignation as office manager as her life has become too busy. 
• The spring issue of the “Connections” will go to print in late May. 
• Donations and memorials were approved and accepted. 
• Guests left the board meeting and the board made decisions on the scholarship selections.  

A list of the recipients is attached. 
• The next meeting will be on June 4th at 5:30 at the WAO School. 

 
 

 


